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Dear Friends, 
 

Happy New Year to everyone!  
 
Access to Independence has been off to a roaring start as we roll into 2015! 
 

We are thrilled to announce that we have hired a Program Manager, Annette Tashiro, to oversee our 
new operations in Honolulu, Hawaii (see Annette’s biography on page 5).  Annette has already travelled 
to our San Diego office for training and orientation and we look forward to her duplicating our IL 
business model to the underserved communities of Oahu! 
 

We are steadily progressing on our recent award of the Older Individuals who are Blind grant (OIB) and 
pleased to be extending services to the over 55 population who are blind or low vision in San Diego and 
Imperial Counties. 
 

In addition, we expect to be renewing the Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers Act 
(MIPPA) contract with SD County.  This program is designed to share with Medicare beneficiaries the 
many services available to them within the Medicare program. 
 

There are more exciting projects in the pipeline that I will be sharing with you in our next newsletter. 
Until then, please visit our Facebook (www.facebook.com/accesstoindependencepage) for daily posts 
and I encourage you to share your thoughts! 
 

 

 

Louis Frick, MS, CRC 
Executive Director 
Access to Independence 
 

Access to Independence ● 8885 Rio San Diego Drive, Suite 131 ●  San Diego, CA 92108 
 

● www.accesstoindependence.org 
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In Memoriam  

Elizabeth Turner  
December 14, 1955 -January 25, 2015  

 

 
 

Elizabeth Turner  
 

It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of our former  
Access to Independence employee Elizabeth Turner.   

Elizabeth started with the organization as a receptionist in 
March of 2003 and served for many years as 
Executive Assistant to the Executive Director 

before she left the organization in 2012. 
 

We will remember her as a trustworthy, thorough and fastidious worker,  
with a wry sense of humor. The staff and Board of Access to Independence  

will miss Elizabeth as we extend our most sincere condolences to Elizabeth’s family. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
 

Older Individuals Who Are Blind (OIB) 
 

Access to Independence was awarded a grant from the Department of Rehabilitation to provide independent living 
services for Older Individuals Who Are Blind (OIB). Under this new grant, we are excited to introduce Raquel Vega as 
the Service Coordinator providing services in San Diego County and Judith Brown as the Service Coordinator providing 
OIB services for Imperial County. 
 
On January 16th, our staff received Orientation and Mobility training from Linda Brizuela, an Orientation and Mobility 
Specialist from Imperial County who has been working with individuals who are blind or have low vision as an O&M 
Specialist with the Imperial County Office of Education since 2006 as well as with the Department of Rehabilitation 
since 2012 as an independent contractor. 
 
During the training, staff learned of the different types of sight impairments and participated in an extensive 
simulation that allowed them to gauge what living would be like with a visual impairment or blindness. A short 
presentation of assistive technology for the blind or low vision helped staff experience the many types of technology 
available for our new consumers. Also notable was our training on the history of white canes- our staff had the 
opportunity to use the canes themselves and gain valuable experience on the use of white canes. The pictures say it 
all! It was a day of learning, bonding, and fun. So, come by our office(s) or give us a call to learn more about our new 
services under the OIB! 
 

 

 
 

Top Left: AT Service Coordinator David Smith & his Service Dog Prince 
 

Top Right: Service Coordinators Sonia Silva and Ruben Ceballos 
 

Bottom Left: Service Coordinator Monica Barraza 
 

Bottom Right: Service Coordinators Vivian Radam and Sonia Silva 
 

 

 



 
 

Corky McMillin Elementary School in Chula Vista 
 
On January 21, Access to Independence Assistive Technology Service Coordinators, 

David Smith and Tom Riis, participated in an outreach at Corky McMillin Elementary School  

in Chula Vista. This annual event is conducted by Diana Pastora Carson, who is an Inclusion 

Consultant/Trainer at Ability Awareness in Action as well as an author. 

 

On this annual Ability Awareness Day, the school administration shuts down the typical school schedule 

of classes and sets up various stations where the children are exposed to different disabilities. The 

whole premise is to understand and accept people with disabilities. 

 
 

  
 David Smith with students 

 

Ability Awareness workshops teach schools how to create a culture of diversity appreciation based in 

the social model of disability which promotes the idea that people are more disabled by environments 

and attitudes than by physical, developmental, or mental differences. The students at McMillan 

Elementary cycled class by class through the different stations at eight-minute intervals with nearly 900 

students attending this presentation in total. 

 

As students watched a short video showing David in action activities that include skiing, scuba diving & 

using assistive technology, they learned that people with disabilities can still participate in many 

activities and continue to have fun!  

 
  David Smith with students 

 

 

 

 
 

 

If you are interested contact  David & Tom 

for presentations, please contact David 

Smith at DSmith@a2isd.org  or  

619/293 -3500, #288  

mailto:DSmith@a2isd.org


Welcome Annette Chiyo Tashiro! 

  
 
 

 

 

Annette Chiyo Tashiro was born and raised in Hawaii on the Island of O`ahu and received her Bachelor of Science 
from the University of Hawaii’s College of Education in 1974. Since then, she has gained many years’ experience 
working with people with intellectual and developmental disabilities as a Therapeutic Recreational Therapist and as a 
Program Specialist working with high school students in school to work transition programs. 
 

Annette completed her M.Ed. in Rehabilitation Counseling in 2006 and most recently worked for the Department of 
Human Services, Division of Vocational Rehabilitation as the senior Vocational Rehabilitation Specialist at Ho`opono, 
Services for the Blind Division for joining the Access to Independence team.  Aloha, Annette!   
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Annette proudly says,  
òThanks to Access to Independence, hope 
and excitement has been brought back to 
Hawaii.  I will now be part of a viable and 
caring organization that will focus on 
encouraging and empowering individuals 
to find solutions to living independently 
and being a part of Living Aloha.ó 
 

Executive Director  
Louis Frick,  
Deputy Director  
Deirdre DuPlessis 
and Program Managers   
Amy Kalivas  (San Diego), 
Annette Chiyo  Tashiro (Hawaii), and  
Leticia Vizcarra (Imperial Valley). 

 

 
 
"Access to Independence  

promotes full participation  

of people with disabilities." 
 



GOOD LUCK MEDIA FETTINGER! 

 

Media Fettinger, has been the Access to Independence Employment Service Coordinator since July 

2010. She has helped establish our Employment Program from the ground up but has decided to 

pursue other interests. Her skills, and talents and ability to work well with 

consumers of all disability types and in all areas of the employment sector  

will certainly serve her well. 

We wish her the Best of Luck in following her passion! 

 

 

 
 

Help us in our commitment to continue to change  
the lives of people with disabilities by making a donation today.  

 

We could not do it without you.  
Thank you for your support! 

 

‘  

https://www.facebook.com/accesstoindependence 
 

Visit our website to 

 
www.accesstoindependence.org 

We are a 501(c) 3 Organization.  

 

http://www.accesstoindependence.org/
https://npo.networkforgood.org/Donate/Donate.aspx?npoSubscriptionId=4464

